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Have you ever thought of donating 
to the JMH Alumni Association, 
but never did? Perhaps you could 
not think of the right amount?  What 
would an appropriate amount be that 
would help cover the cost of the 
newsletter?   
 

We print and send well over 18,000 
newsletters every spring.  There are 

over 30,000 names in our database, including former teachers, alumni and 
friends.  Some are deceased, some we have lost track of, many are JMH cou-
ples and request only one newsletter, and yes, there are some who don’t care to 
hear from us, and that’s OK. 
 

BUT WHAT ABOUT YOU?   Have you been receiving the newsletter year 
after year and never sent in a donation? 
 

NOW IS YOUR CHANCE AND WE ARE ONLY ASKING FOR $1.00 !! 
 

If everyone who receives this newsletter would take the time (using the enve-
lope provided) to send in $1.00, that would more than cover the cost of print-
ing, mailing and address corrections. We average about $8,000 a year in ex-
penses for the mailings.  
 

Here’s another idea:  How many years have you been out of high school?  
Twenty? Thirty?  Forty or more?  Maybe you would consider a Dollar a Year 
for every year since you graduated.  If you have never donated to the alumni 
association, now is your chance to make a difference.  Show us you appreciate 
the work we put into each issue.   Which ever way you choose to donate, we 
do look forward hearing from you! 
 

Enjoy reading about your classmates, teachers and friends. Be sure and attend 
as many events as you can.  We always have a great time!   
                                                                                  Thank you, Elaine Staley 
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Dale Alexander from the June 1966 class contacted the Alumni Association for information on his 
class so that he can organize a class reunion. We were happy to provide a class list, labels and posting on 
our website and in the newsletter. Contact us if you need information on YOUR class. 
 
Dale’s class reunion information follows……… 
 
Friday, June 29, 2007                         Beachcliff Tavern 7:00 to 11:00 P.M 
Saturday June 30, 2007                      Dave and Buster’s 7:00 to 11:00 P.M. 
Sunday, July 1, 2007                          Picnic at Huntington Metro Park 
 
A more detailed list of Dale’s and other class reunions is on page 22 of this newsletter and can also be 
found on our website   www.jmhalumni.com 

A Reminder to All 

The JMH Class of  1970  is hosting: 
 

“A NIGHT TO REMEMBER” 
 

INCLUDING THE CLASSES OF 
 

 1968, 1969, 1970, 1971 and 1972 
 

This event will be held on Saturday May 19, 2007  7:00 P.M. 
at Razzle’s Bar 

27128 Bagley Road in Olmsted Township. 

THE ALL ALUMNI PICNIC 
MEMORIAL DAY 

MAY 28, 2007 
 

Held annually at the Melody Grove Picnic Shelter 
38515 Sugar Ridge Road  North Ridgeville 

See the website for directions 
 

WHAT A GREAT OPPORTUNITY TO INVITE FRIENDS FROM ALL AGES 
AT AN ALREADY ORGANIZED GATHERING.  SEE PAGE  18  FOR MORE DETAILS. 

These are just a few of the events planned for you from your classmates 
Please see page 22 for other reunions and events 



Faculty Oktoberfest (in September) 
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L/R Anne Bellone, Dino Bellone, Casmira DiScipio 

L/R 
Gus Caliguire 
Dave Jecmen 

Al Reinke 

L/R Ken Kubach, Paul Johanni 

L/R Buzz Haller, Bob Vinyard, Gene Gibbons 

 
L/R 
Pete Joniak 
Joe Chippi 
Rich DiScipio 

L/R Mrs. John Burke, Eleanor Bauer 

L/R Bill Brashwitz, Ralph Pfingsten 

L/R Tom Demo,  Linda Beebe 

L/R 
Mary Jecmen 

Judy Bailey 
Marian Buttler 

Roger Ramseyer 
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Where are they now, and what are they doing? 
Faculty & Friends by Elaine 
(Schultz) Staley 
 

2007 Hall of Fame  
Inductee 

David Jecman - Faculty 
 
Carol Benyo, Friend continues to sup-
port the alumni, even though she moved 
away in the 7th grade. Currently living in 
Rocky River, she enjoys reading the 
newsletter, finding out info about her 
childhood friends and faculty. 
 

Ted Dieterich 6/38 and Faculty 49-77 
writes “the good news is the Class of ’38 
is still, (those still vibrant, enthusiastic, 
encouraging, challenging members) 
cheering on fine efforts of the Alumni 
Assoc., the student body and administra-
tion!!” 
 

Robert Ward 1/55 and Faculty 62-64  
lives in Fairview Park and said he re-
ceived three teaching awards from Day 
and Evening students in 2006. 
 

Paul Corey, Faculty says he periodi-
cally talks to former students, Thomas 
Cholley, David Cleesattle, Gregory 
Lashutka, Ralph Orban and Steve 
and Carol Zerucha. They all reside in 
the Columbus area.  Steve’s father was a 
close friend who taught in the Cleve. 
Schools. 
 
1930’s by Elaine (Schultz) Staley 
 

 
2007 Hall of Fame  

Inductee 
Dr. William Hadlow - Class of 1939 

 
Marion Tourt Evans 6/32 from Colum-
bus, OH enjoys the newsletter, reading 
about the alumni, faculty and staff.  She 
has been around the sun 93 times and 
found every trip worth taking. 
 

Louise Scherzer Moore 6/35 also re-
quests to continue receiving the newslet-
ter to Cuyahoga Falls, OH. 
 

George Clark 6/36 says it’s a lonesome 
world at 87 years of age and would like 
to hear form some classmates from his 
group.  He resides in Brookpark, OH. 
 

Ethel Bemis Schlenkerman 6/36 class 
valedictorian, wrote to us from Brook-
lyn, OH. 
 

James Parks 6/39  complimented us on 
a great issue and sent in words to his 
favorite tunes, which he used to sing 
while walking to school, almost 70 years 
ago. 
 
 
 

1940’s by Mark Borrelli 
 

2007 Hall of Fame  
Inductee 

Joe Vadini - Class of 1948/Faculty 
 
 
Marjorie (Durk) Maier, 1/40, returned 
to Elyria, OH from Pensacola, FL in 
November of 2005.  Her three children, 
Sharon (Maier) Gilbert, (6/63), and 
Tom (6/65) and Annette Maier, (6/69), 
are all Marshall graduates. 
 

Louise (Grall) Patterson, 6/40, of Or-
mand Beach, FL, is “doing OK for an 84 
year-old.”  As a result of a fracture of 
her 1st vertebrae, caused by a fall on 
concrete in 2005, Louise found it neces-
sary to wear a “Halo Brace, 24/7”, for 
three months.  She saw some of her 
classmates at a July luncheon and has 
spent a month in the mountains of North 
Carolina.  Most of all, Louise missed her 
ocean front home after being away two 
months. 
 

Walter Pack, 1/41, of Sun City West, 
AZ, served in the Army Air Force dur-
ing World War II.  Following his service 
discharge, Walter attended Fenn College 
and the Case School of Applied Science, 
majoring in Industrial Engineering.  For 
over 25 years, Walt has worked as Plant 
or Manufacturing Manager at various 
companies including working closely 
with Jacques Cousteau to ensure his 
crew obtained all the gear required for 
their expeditions.  Walt and his wife 
Anne enjoy traveling, their three daugh-
ters and two grandchildren. 
 

Edward Brenneis, 1/42, in Berea, OH, 
still keeps busy, “sometimes too busy.  
Or maybe it’s just because it takes hours 
to do what used to take minutes.” 
 

Phyllis (Boner) Bullock, 6/42, of Lake-
wood, OH, was recognized in May for 
fifteen years of volunteer work in the 
Lakewood schools’  kindergartens.  
Phyllis enjoys “doing lunch” with Mar-
garet (Yetman) Glunt (6/42), and 
Winifred (Varga) Johnson (6/42), and 
traveling to visit her daughter in Florida 
and her son in Colorado.  She was sad-
dened to learn, however, of the passing 
of John Noble, 6/42. 
 

John M. Riegel, 6/42, of Middleburg 
Heights, OH, and “around ten guys from 
the classes of ‘42 and ‘43” meet the first 
Wednesday of month at the Red Lan-
tern. 
 

Jackie (Douglass) Guiot, 6/43, and her 
husband continue ot live in the desert of 
Indio, CA.  They have three grown 
daughters, all married, and eight grand-
children.  Their brown schnauzer Coco 
gives them great pleasure. 
 

Gerald Teague, 6/43, moved in with his 
son in Goddard, KS following the pass-
ing of his wife Marjorie (Regula), 1/43, 
after their 58th Anniversary last year.  
Gerald grew up only a block from John 
Marshall, at W. 143rd. and Lakota, and 
remembers playing at the construction 
site. 
 

Michael Caparon, 6/46, of Midland, 
MI, and his wife Bernadine just cele-
brated their 49th wedding anniversary 
and look forward to celebrating their 
50th.  And they still do not have a cell 
phone! 
 

Helen (Haller) Schatschneider, 1/47, 
of Avon, OH, became a first-time great-
grandmother in February, 2006.  The 
baby’s mother, Helen’s granddaughter 
Sarah, is in her third year of OB-GYN 
Residency at Chapel Hill Hospital in 
North Carolina.  Helen remains involved 
with several service and volunteer 
groups. 
 

Elfriede (Thiele) Prusa, 1/47, moved to 
Columbia Station, OH upon the death of 
her husband in 1991.  She currently lives 
with her daughter Barbara (Prusa) 
Stettinisch, 6/77, her son-in-law Clif-
ford Stettinisch, 6/75, and their daugh-
ter Nicole. 
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Donald Scranton, 6/47, of Bosque 
Farms, NM, just finished serving in the 
Marine Corps League, Dept. of New 
Mexico, as Chaplain.  His travels in-
clude his trip to Cleveland for the 2005 
National Marine Corps League Conven-
tion, and many trips throughout New 
Mexico for the funerals of Marines 
killed in Iraq.  Donald hoped to travel to 
Branson, MO, for his Air  Wing reunion 
in October and to receive back care from 
the VA for a spinal problem. 
 
H. Alton Harrison, 6/48, and Eileen 
(Vogt) Harrison, 1/48, left their hurri-
cane-damaged home in Florida in April, 
2005, and settled in Sun City, AZ, where 
their eldest daughter and two grandsons 
reside. 
 
Hazel (Hervi) Sefing, 1/49, moved to 
the snow country of Hyrum, UT, after 
living in California for forty-seven 
years. 
 
Mary Lou (Noel) Pollak, 1/49, of Fair-
view Park, OH, has been traveling the 
world with Global Volunteers (a smaller 
version of the Peace Corps), since the 
death of her husband and traveling com-
panion.  She has taught conversational 
English to middle-school students in the 
Puglia region of Italy, worked with or-
phaned and abandoned infants in a clinic 
in northeast Romania, and helped stu-
dents in a vocational High School in 
Monte Verde, Costa Rica.  “All were 
exciting, educational and gratifying 
trips.  Being ‘old’ doesn’t mean you stop 
learning.  Life is an adventure!” 
 
Marilyn R. (Schall) O’Neal, 1/49, and 
her husband Al now live in the retire-
ment community called The Cloisters, in 
DeLand, FL.  The facilities  cover thir-
teen acres and the city of DeLand is the 
location of Stetson University, the home 
of excellent Music and Drama depart-
ments.  They have enjoyed many con-
certs and plays there. And thoroughly 
enjoy living at The Cloisters. 
 
1950’s by Mark Borrelli 
 

2007 Hall of Fame  
Inductee 

Jim Gorsline - Class of 1954 
 

 

2007 Hall of Fame  
Inductee 

Ellie Mapson - Class of 1956 
 
Ramon Kaloczi, 6/50, and his wife 
Sharon, of North Ridgeville, OH, cele-
brated their Golden Anniversary at Wag-
ner’s Country Inn in Westlake, OH, on 
August 12, 2006. 
 

Charles, 6/50, and Carol (Nielsen) 
LaBelle, 6/51, of Paisley, FL have re-
cently moved from their three-acre 
homestead of thirty-four years to a lower 
maintenance home as a result of Chuck’s 
2005 hip replacement.  However he still 
has his woodshop and memories of his 
collection of antique Indian and Harley 
motorcycles.  He has stopped riding only 
because of the “crazy drivers out there.”  
Although Charles and Carol lost their 
youngest son, they are comforted by 
their two remaining sons, two grand-
daughters, and one great-grandson.  
They hope to see many of their class-
mates in Florida at a later date. 
 

Kathleen (Isherwood) Craft, 6/51, is 
retired and enjoying country life in Rich-
field Springs, in upstate New York.  She 
also enjoys her ten children, twenty-four 
grandchildren and one great-grandson. 
 

Raymond Ruggiero, 6/51, and his wife 
Barb, of Brunswick, OH, spend their 
winters in sunny Naples, FL, and also 
have a home in Catawba Island, OH.  
They enjoy their six children, fourteen 
grandchildren, and one great-grandson. 
 

Constance (Gustin) Abend, 6/52, of 
North Royalton, OH, and her husband 
Jerry, celebrated their 50th Wedding 
Anniversary Sept. 3, 2005.  Their chil-
dren and families had a wonderful party 
for them, attended by over 100 family 
members and friends.  Constance enjoys 
gardening, yardwork, their two golden 
retrievers, and her photography.  She 
recently presented to her two children 
and four grandchildren over twenty al-
bums of her photographs. 
 

G e o r g e ,  6 / 5 2 ,  a n d  S h a r o n 
(Shonkwiler) Porvasnik, 6/55, reside in 
Middleburg Heights, OH.  Sharon re-
tired in 2005 from the Cleveland Mu-
nicipal School District after teaching 
grades 6 through 8.  They both remain 
involved with friends, family and travel-
ing. 
 

Frank Whittam, 6/52, of Zolfo Springs. 
FL, spent 3 years working for Western 
Electric installing main office equipment 
after graduation.  In 1959 he graduated 
from Ohio University, moved to the east 
coast and worked in the aerospace indus-
try for ten years.  His career included 
manufacturing  spare parts for the Army 
and a medical electronics division and 
working for a special electronic connec-
tor company.  He moved to Florida in 
1990, joining a company that made ca-
bles for US telephone companies.  Frank 
retired in 1993 to his small 10-acre 
ranch, has been married for 47 years, 
and has 4 children and 9 grandchildren. 
 
Paul C. and Lois (Hoffman) Claspy, 
both 1/53, have been married for 49 
years.  Paul was a professor of Electrical 
Engineering at Case Western Reserve 
University.  Lois was an adult services 
Librarian at the Middleburg Heights 
branch of the Cuyahoga County Public 
Library.  Both retired in 1998.  They 
continued their travels by learning to 
ring tower bells in England, then by 
helping to ring in the Millenium in the 
Worchester Cathedral in England.  Life 
for the couple slowed a bit in 2000 when 
Paul was diagnosed with multiple mye-
loma, a cancer to the immune system.  It 
slowed a bit more in 2002 when Lois 
suffered a major stroke.  They have three 
children and five grandchildren, all of 
whom manage to visit at least in the 
summer.  Note:  Paul and Lois’ excerpt  
in this edition of the Alumni Newsletter 
was copied almost verbatim from their 
submission.  The Newsletter staff would 
like to thank them for their contribution 
to this edition. We were very saddened 
to hear that both Paul and Lois passed 
away within a month of each other this 
past year. 
 
William Modny 6/53 finally retired and 
moved to Lake Keowee in the Keowee 
Key in Salem, South Carolina. 
 
Arlene (Peterson) Pokrandt, 6/53, has 
lived in the Seattle area since 1979, and 
feels almost like a native.  Arlene was a 
high school counselor for eighteen years 
and retired in 1998.  She enjoys RV 
travel each winter. 
 
William Noderer 1/54 wrote to us from 
San Antonio, TX asking for a newsletter 
and sending in a generous contribution. 
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Nancy (Buckley) Kaiser, 6/54, of Sun 
Lakes, AZ, and her husband Jim , cele-
brated their 50th anniversary on Nov. 
4th.  Their three children and five grand-
children attended as did her friend Sally 
Hunter, 6/54.  In August, Nancy at-
tended a Jubilee party for Donna 
Schroeder, 6/54, to celebrate her 50 
years as an IHM nun.  Nancy was in 
Cleveland for the 52nd Reunion Cruise, 
and was able to visit with many of her 
JMH friends. 
 
Ronald Gardner, 6/54, of Dickinson, 
TX, and his wife were blessed with a 
new granddaughter and great-grandson 
during the past year.  They are looking 
forward to a 55th class reunion. 
 
Peter Politzer, 6/55, lost his New Or-
leans apartment and most of his belong-
ings to hurricane Kartrina.  After thirty-
nine years, Peter has returned to Fair-
view Park, close to the West Park 
neighborhood where he lived while at-
tending JMH. 
 
Richard, 1/56, and Anne (Riemer) 
Krause, 6/58, enjoy walking, bowling, 
day trips to state parks, and Friday night 
dances in Hernando, FL.    And it’s great 
to have winter and spring visits from 
family and friends. 
 
Gary Richmond, 1/56, retired four 
years ago and alternates between his 
winter home in Bonita Springs, FL, and 
his summer home in Evansville, IN.  
Gary just enjoyed a great 50th class re-
union. 
 
Bruce Hrudka, 6/56, retired to Marana, 
AZ in 2002.  Bruce stays active with 
golf, part-time consulting, travel with his 
wife Kay, and spending time with two 
very active grandsons in Phoenix. 
 
Carol (LePontois) Lara, 6/56, of Avon 
Lake, retired from teaching after forty-
one years with the Avon Lake school 
system. 
 
Robert Ferencik, 1/57, of Brunswick 
Hills, OH, with wife Pat, have enjoyed 
several cruises, their six grandchildren, 
and their 47 years of marriage. 
 
Robert Timoteo, 6/57, of Fairview 
Park, OH, has finalized details of the 

Jan/June 1957 Class Reunions to be held 
at the St. Clarence Church Hall, 30106 
Lorain Road, September 14th and 15th.  
People needing hotel rooms should con-
tact the Radisson at Great Northern.  
Contact Bob at BLTimoteo@cox.net for 
more details. 
 
Janelle (Clark) Schubmehl, 6/58, of 
Avon Lake, OH, met her husband Bill at 
The Community of St. Malachi in 
Cleveland.  Both are still committed to 
the ministries of St. Malachi.  With an 
interest in horticulture that started with a 
George Washington Elementary School 
garden, Janelle today tends a large col-
lection of perennials and takes great 
pleasure in seeing her grandchildren’s 
gardens as well. 
 
David and Elinor (Taylor) Gomersall, 
both 6/58, of Bay Village, OH, have 
twin grandchildren that are now two 
years old.  David is enjoying success 
with his new wealth management busi-
ness. 
 
1960’s  by Elaine (Schultz) Staley 
 

2007 Hall of Fame  
Inductee 

Leonard Downie - Class of 1960 
 
 
Juanita Hooper Cain 6/60 Nita says 
she is retired from 30 years teaching 
elementary school and is enjoying gar-
dening and traveling.  She lives in Car-
mel, CA and has two grandchildren, 
Aiden and Autumn living nearby. 
 

Bruce James 6/60  shares trivia with us:  
In 1960 Len Downie was the editor of 
the school newspaper and Bruce was 
editor of the yearbook.  Today, Len is 
the editor in chief of the Washington 
Post, and Bruce serves as the public 
printer of the United States and CEO of 
the Gov’t Printing Office.  They remain 
great friends.  Bruce was also elected 
chairman-emeritus of the Bd. of Trustees 
of Rochester Institute of Technology. 
 

David and Janice Nickels Emery 1/61 
and 6/61 live in Mich., writing to us 
about the death of a classmate and 
brother, Ralph Nickels 1/61 in Jan. 06.  
He was a retired Ohio Highway Patrol-
man in Delaware, OH. 
 

Ed Dehn 6/61 retired from the Ohio 
Highway Patrol in 1992 with twenty 
eight years of service.  He currently is 
operations supervisor USA 3000 Air-
lines at Cleve. Hopkins. 
 
Jeanette Feiklowicz 6/61 says hello to 
classmates, and stay well. She lives in 
Sammamish, WA and is retired.  She 
volunteers with an adult literary group, 
teaching adults to read and finds this 
very rewarding. She also does some con-
sulting from home. 
 
Leonard Mascia 6/61 lives in Strongs-
ville, OH and has been retired form the 
Cleve. Bd. of Education for five years. 
 
Terry Troutman 6/62 writes from 
Naples, FL where he retired from Avis 
Rental after 36 years of sales manage-
ment.  He has been married five years to 
lovely wife, Pat McNeal 
 
Myron Hartwig 6/62 lives in Los Ange-
les, CA where he joined the S. Paul 
Getty Trust as vice president of commu-
nications, after twenty three years with 
Hill and Knowlton.  In 2001, he ran the 
primary campaign for former LA Mayor 
Dick Riordan, for governor of Califor-
nia. 
 
Sandra Hunter Wyatt 6/63 retired in 
June, 2005 from teaching at Grand 
Ledge High School, completing 38 years 
of teaching. She and her husband Clay 
enjoy babysitting their granddaughter 
Lily. 
 
Jerry Peppers 1/64 said he was think-
ing about high school and sent in a gen-
erous contribution.  He currently lives in 
Searsdale, NY. 
 
Dorothy McGuffage Russell 6/64 
moved from N.Olmsted to Wooster, OH 
in July, 05 and then in Feb, 06  her hus-
band passed away. She asked to hear 
from classmates, by writing to 581-A 
Williamsburg Ct.  Wooster, OH  44691. 
Nancy Keith Kujala 6/65 was recently 
selected for inclusion in the 10th edition 
of Who’s Who Among America’s 
Teachers 2005-2006.  She recently re-
tired from the Trumbull Career and 
Technical Center as the senior Honors 
English instructor with thirty one years 
on teaching experience. She was also 
honored as a Martha Jennings Scholar, 
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received the FAA State Honorary 
Farmer Degree, served as a rep.mentor 
for entry level teachers, served as an 
officer in the Trumbull Career and Tech. 
Ctr. Ed. Assoc. and was a member of 
CORE Student Drug/Alcohol Abuse 
Program. 
 
Robert VanBergen 6/66 is the general 
manager of Reunion Resort and Club in 
Orlando, FL.  He is having a great time 
and looks forward to the reunion. 
 
Joyce Boston Allen 6/66  was known as 
one of the Boston Twins in school.  She 
writes to us from Parma, OH and enjoys 
the newsletters she receives. 
 
Diane Dixon Warning 1/67 recently 
wrote to us after being out of touch. She 
was looking for a class reunion.  Cur-
rently, she lives in Wilmot, NH., but was 
living in California.   
 
Michael Schmidt 6/68 just finished his 
thirty third year of teaching elementary 
school in Nevada City, CA.  He and his 
ex-wife Denise Boyer 6/68 keep in 
touch, along with daughter Alison.  
Mike claims to be funnier than class-
mate, Bob McGann. 
 
Bob McGann 6/68 to retaliate Mike’s 
statement from above, Bob wrote that he 
took his family to the Civil War Battle-
field at Antietam this summer.  His wife 
thought they were going to Auntie Em’s 
Farm from Wizard of Oz and his son 
thought they were camping on Tiedeman 
Road. Bob had to quit playing baseball 
this year so he could finish painting his 
house, which he started two years ago.  
He still gets together with classmates 
Terry Carr, Fred Sinram, Joe Dudas, 
Tom Barber, Greg Misch, Bill Kemer 
and anyone else he may have forgotten. 
 

William Rennar 1/69 retired from UPS 
on April 1, 2006 and lives in Aston, PA. 
 

Lynn Zeinert Hagerty 6/69 lives in 
beautiful Colorado in the San Juan 
Mountains.  She moved there in 2001. 
With husband she owns and operates 
Powersports Dealership, selling ATV’s, 
snowmobiles and motorcycles.  They 
also sell and build handcrafted log 
homes.  She says she dances with Native 
Americans, different than the Hullaba-
loo! 
 

 
 

1970’s  by Elaine (Schultz) Staley 
 

2007 Hall of Fame  
Inductee 

Mark O’Donnell - Class of 1972 
 

2007 Hall of Fame  
Inductee 

Steve O’Donnell - Class of 1972 
 
 

Susan Weisenbach Johnson 1/70 is 
busy planning and implementing the 
new NASA Aeronautics Aviation Safety 
Program as one of the project managers.  
In her spare time, she and her husband 
Eric chaperone the Strongsville High 
School Marching band to football games 
and competitions, where their daughter 
plays flute and piccolo. 
 
Bob Dunn 6/70 of Fairfield, CA retired 
for the second time, formerly Air Force 
and then Pacific Bonding Corp. He 
promised his significant other to travel 
the world, scuba diving in Fiji and then 
Australia. 
 
James Nolan 6/70 has been elected as 
the new President of Southwestern Col-
lege in Santa Fe, NM.  He and his wife 
Teri are active in the Santa Fe Alliance 
and other civic organizations. He was 
awarded his Ph.D. in psychology by The 
Ohio State University in 1989 and held 
positions as the Director of Health and 
Counseling Services at Baldwin-Wallace 
College in Berea, Ohio and Director of 
Training for Walden University, and as a 
psychologist for the University of Texas, 
Austin’s Counseling and Mental Health 
Center. 
 
Julie Dinger Simak 6/70 and Chuck 
Simak 6/65 have been married since 
1994. They have three grandchildren 
ranging in age from 5-9 from Chuck’s 
three sons.  She is the Administrative 
Assistant to the President, COO of 
American Greetings Corp. and has 
worked there for thirty six years.  He is 
an Account Executive for Watt Printers 
and was formerly employed by Ameri-
can Greetings for thirty five years. 
 
Michael Kilbane 6/71 works for Deco-
rative Paneling International.  He and his 
wife Karen, a twenty year jazzercise 
instructor, have four children, Ryan, 
Matt, Kelsey and Brennan. 

 

Jon Paulus 6/71 was recently appointed 
to the position of Director of Pastoral 
Care at Parma Community General Hos-
pital.  He als has been playing bass in 
the Swing City Big Band. 
 

Dan Dickerson 6/71 lives in Nashville, 
TN and recently (’06) got married to 
Donna . 
 

Jean Cubic Koplan 6/72 is a book-
keeper for a sportsmens’ club.  She lives 
in Medina and has been married to Stan 
for thirty years.  Her daughter Lisa is a 
teacher and son Steven owns a landscap-
ing company.  She enjoys nature, Bible 
study and her husband enjoys house-
keeping. 
 

Richard Forst 6/74 looks forward to the 
newsletter.  He is single and has a great 
nine year old son who loves basketball. 
 

Diana Martin Gatzke 6/75 lives in 
Ludington, MI with husband Ken, mar-
ried twenty years.  She is retired and has 
five grandchildren, awaiting another in 
May ’07. 
 

Mike Chmielewski 6/76 maintains ties 
to Cleveland from Novato, CA by visit-
ing family every year and rooting for the 
Cavs, Browns and Indians. He and his 
wife have two kids. 
 

Sharon Bindel Schaible 6/76 moved to 
Maryland in ’80 and has been married to 
Bill for twenty one years.  She enjoys 
her two grandsons and spends a lot of 
time with them.  She is also active in her 
church , Bible study and ministry. 
 

Donna Darby Schultz 6/76 sorry to 
miss her 30th reunion because of too 
much family “stuff”.  She recently 
moved to a larger house while husband 
was home from the Army Reserve De-
ployment.  She has 11 children and 2 
grandchildren.  
 
 

1980’s + by Elaine (Schultz) Staley 
 

Donna Smith Bohlmann ’80 is cur-
rently the Talented and Gifted Coordina-
tor for the Eddyville-Blakesburg Com-
munity School District in Iowa.  She and 
husband John have three children Mar-
shall, Jared and Olivia. 

 
THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING 
YOUR ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
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Class of 1958  
  These girls have been 
friends of over 50 years and 
get together for vacations 
every year. For 2006 they 
traveled to The Villages in 
F lor ida  where  Rae 
(Kramer) Hahn now lives. 
Two years ago twelve of 
them went on a cruise.  For 
2007, twelve will be renting 
a Beach House in Hilton 
Head! 

Left to Right: Barb Oehme Butcher, Judy Gustafson Walker, Karen 
Marquardt Forrer, Rae Kramer Hahn, Judi Harkus Naderhoff, Dotti Gabel 
Dudash, Judy Rogers Mackey, Robin Royak (a daughter).  Missing from the 
photo is Gail McNellis Gibson. 

RED LANTERN BOYS GO COUNTRY… 
 
  Art Riedel 1/43 shared this picture of the Red Lan-
tern Boys, who meet on the first Wednesday of every 
month (11:30) at the Red Lantern in Kamm’s Plaza.  
This time they were invited by John Brehm 6/42 to 
attend a luncheon at the Lakewood Country Club on 
Bradley Road. 
 
 
 
Pictured are: Front Row  Bill Todd 6/42, Don Alexan-
der 1/41, Harry Scherzer 6/41, Fred Naegle and Carl 
Antel 6/41  Back Row:  John Brehm 6/42, Art Riedel 
1/43, Lou Tagliaferro 6/41 and Mike Stavole 6/44. 

Class of June, 1942 -  2006 Mini-Reunion 

  The class of June 1942 celebrated 
their 64th reunion at Houlihan’s 
Restaurant in Westlake.  Next Oc-
tober  they will have their 65th 
reunion which will be their last.  
Please contact Ruth Miller 
Kovach ,  440-734-3148 or 
koko5570@msn.com, if you are 
trying to find a lost classmate.   

Front row: Jean Haviland Bartoo, Maryjane Ferguson Myers, Winifred Vargo Johnson, 
Norma Arnett Hochschild, Joe Fischback.  Standing: Gerda Martin Garcia, Bob McCann, 
Ruth Miller Kovach, Bill Todd, Anne Boss Gerlach, Phyllis Boner Bullock, Margaret Yet-
man Glunt, Jeane’ Stuprich Furber. 
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Marie Lindsay Koch 6/46 reports that her 60th Reunion went very well.  They had 64 in attendance with 38 classmates.  
The January/June class decided that they will continue their annual get together as long as they are able to do so!  They 
also sent along a generous donation which is very much appreciated! 

2006 Golf Outing 
Unfortunately we don’t have more 
pictures from our 3rd Annual Golf 
Outing, but this one of Roxie Mark-
ham is quite special.  The smile is all 
about the “hole in one” she just shot! 
Congratulations on this very special 
achievement that many of us will 
never experience in our lifetime!  
Come out this year and try for your 
“hole in one” on August 25th!  See 
our website for details. 

Class of 1953 and spouses of ‘52 

These classmates met in Myrtle Beach, South Carolina in June, 2006.   
L/R Back Row: Ralph Quere, Shirley McCullough Payton, Joy Romig Urge, Desh-
ler Cameron, Lou Jarolimek, Fran Godor Jarolimek.   
L/R Front Row:  Dave Hoecker, Dorothy Tornatzky, Jan Meeter Quere, Roberta 
Jones Danielson, Arlene Peterson Pokrandt, Nancy Klinger Cameron, Dave Daniel-
son (photographer). 

Be sure to visit our website:  www.jmhalumni.com for more photos. 
 

 If you have photos you would like published on our website, please email them to 
john@jmhalumi.com or to our alumni post office box if you can’t send them digitally. 
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All Alumni 
Class Picinc - 

Melody Grove, 
North Ridgeville 

on Memorial 
Day, 2006 

Plan on attending this All Class Picnic on Memorial Day 2007! 
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Bellaire-Puritas 
Street (Art) Festival, 
June 8th, 2006, Puri-
tas and W140th-143d 

 
WestStock Kiwanis Fundraiser at JMH 
Field 9/24/2006 
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Kamm’s Corners  
July 4th Parade. 

Please consider march-
ing with us on the 4th.  
Check the website for 

time and meeting 
place. 



Need more information? 
Website: 

www.jmhalumni.com 
Email: 

info@jmhalumni.com 
Phone: (440) 356-0249 
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Teachers, Staff, Parents, Friends, 
National City Bank and the JMH 

Alumni Association welcomed JMH 
students as they came to school! 

Cleveland Municipal School District 

Kids Day 
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Night at the Races 

(with West Tech) 
October 28th, 2006 
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John Marshall High School:  Then and Now. 

The photo at the right is what 
John Marshall looked like when 
it was first built.  Note that 
there are no houses past W143d 
St., and there are houses miss-
ing on the corner lots on W. 
140th. St.  The school was 
shaped in the form of the letter 
“E”, a shape that is not so ap-
parent in the aerial photographs 
below. 

This is John Marshall 
as seen on the new 
Microsoft Website,     
http://live.local.com 
This website has a 
combination of satel-
lite imagery as well as 
aerial photographs of 
most of the Greater 
Cleveland Area.  The 
quality is quite amaz-
ing.  Check it out for 
yourself. 

The Microsoft 
Website allows 
you to look at 
structures from 
different angles.  
This one is look-
ing North.  Note 
that the football 
field is grassless in 
the center.  Pic-
tures are taken 
when the leaves 
are off the trees so 
that more detail 
can be seen. 
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West Park Historical Society    
 

     If you grew up in West Park, you might be interested in joining the 
newly formed West Park Historical Society.  This group is made up of 
neighbors and friends who feel just as you do.  The mission is to pre-
serve, study, interpret and appreciate the History of West Park.  
Please contact Peggy (Mayer) Cecora 6/69, President, for a member-
ship form. Call 216-941-9730. website: www.westparkhistory.org 

Coming Soon:  The History of John Marshall High School 
                          by Ralph Pfingsten 

What was the size of the largest 
class?  How about the smallest?  
Who scored the most touchdowns 
in a single game?  How many 
Chairmen of the Math Depart-
ment have there been?  When was 
Marshall built? (careful, this may 
be a trick question).  How many 
people have graduated from John 
Marshall?  Who holds the single 
game scoring record for boy’s 
basketball?  Would it surprise you 
to know that Franklin Cover was 
active in Drama at Marshall?  
How many valedictorians have 
there been? (this is a trick ques-
tion).  How many teachers have 
there been? 
 
 Soon you will be able to 
answer these and hundreds of 
other questions about your alma 
mater.  The long awaited History 
of John Marshall should be 
available sometime in late sum-

mer to early fall.  Cost is yet to be 
determined and only 2,000 copies 
will be printed.   There are hun-
dreds of photographs covering 
every aspect of the school.  The 
theme centers on the three basic 
parts of any school including the 
building, the faculty and the pu-
pils.  Some of the chapters in-
clude: The early history (West 
Park High School); Building the 
New School; The Junior Highs 
and Elementary Schools; The 
Faculty; The Pupils; Drama and 
Music; Sports; Night School and 
PTA; Alumni Association and 
Hall of Fame. 
 
 As many of you know, 
this project was started in 1997 
while we were preparing for the 
centennial celebration in 1999.  
Someone said “wouldn’t it be 
nice to have a history of the 
school for the centennial?”  I got 

the project by default not having 
any idea what I was getting in to.  
I soon discovered that the com-
munity and the school were so 
entwined that everything over-
lapped.  As the work continued, it 
became apparent that there was 
too much information for a single 
work and that it had to be split 
into two projects.  From Rock-
port to West Park became avail-
able in late 2004 and spawned the 
formation of a West Park Histori-
cal Society.  Now the History of 
John Marshall will soon appear. 
 
 Start checking the web 
site in early June for information 
on availability and price-
www.jmhalumni.com.  And re-
member, all proceeds go directly 
to the John Marshall Alumni As-
sociation. 

www.jmhalumni.com 

The photo at the right is what is now the John Marshall 
High School Football field.  The picture was taken around 
1930-1931 prior to the construction of the current John 
Marshall High School.  You are looking north.  The tele-
phone poles are on W143d St.  Beyond the poles is the 
greenhouse of Featherstone Farm, now the location of 
PPG.   
 
This photo is courtesy Richard K. Morrison and Bob Mar-
giotti.  It and other photos of the area can be seen on the 
website: 

 http://www.westparkhistory.com 
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HALL OF FAME, 2007 INDUCTION 
 

The John Marshall Hall of Fame was established in the spring of 1999. The purpose is to 
honor outstanding alumni and faculty of JMH in many different areas, such as govern-

ment, education, sports, business, military, medical, entertainment and distinguished citi-
zen.  We are proud to announce the following names for our 

 
FIFTH INDUCTION/DINNER 

CEREMONY 
 

Class of 2007 Inductees: 
 

Leonard Downie  class of 1960 (not able to attend) 
James Gorsline  class of 1954 

Dr. William Hadlow  class of 1939 
David Jecman, Faculty 

Ellie Mapson  class of 1956 
Mark O’Donnell  class of 1972 
Steve O’Donnell  class of 1972 

Henry Reitz  class of 1901 (deceased) 
Joe Vadini  class of 1948/ Faculty 

 
Friday, April 20, 2007 

6:00PM open bar  - 7:00pm Dinner 
Brennan’s Party Center 

13000 Triskett Road 
Cleveland, Ohio 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Please respond by April 2, 2007 
 

Name______________________________ 
 

Address_____________________________________________Phone_______________ 
 

Number of dinners requested                        at $40 per person, or $75.00 per couple 
(Price includes cost of dinner, open bar, and recognition gift for each inductee) 

Total enclosed  $_____________ 
 

                Please make checks payable to John Marshall Hall of Fame and mail to 
 
           Andy Mathews                            or                           Joyce Murphy 
          13330 Maple Brook Trail                                          8412 Sierra Oval 
  Strongsville, OH  44136                                           Parma, OH  44130 
For seating purposes, please list names of attendees in your party of back of form. 



Page 18                    John Marshall Alumni Association News                    Volume 34, No. 1 

ALL ALUMNI PICNIC 
May 28th, 2007, 12noon - 8pm 

 
The Annual All Alumni Picnic will 
be held once again at the Melody 
Grove Picnic Shelter, 38515 Sugar 
Ridge Road,  North Ridgeville.  
Bring your own picnic basket.  Bev-
erages provided. A small charge per 
family may apply.  Picnic tables are 
limited. 
 

This is a family affair and open to all 
age groups.  There will be games and 
prizes.  Bring your grandchildren and 
some  extra chairs! 
 

This event is sponsored by John 
Salay, 6/54.  Although this event 
started as a class of 1954 picnic, it is 
open to all alumni, current and 
retired faculty & staff.  It’s a won-
derful way to get together with your 
classmates as well as those in other 
classes.  Call your fellow alumni and 
attend as a group! 
 

The Alumni Association is now help-
ing to subsidize this event and we 
would like to see a BIG turnout.  So  
mark your calendars and plan to at-
tend! 
 

Contact John Salay, 216-251-0973, 
or email: j.salay@sbcglobal.net for 
additional information. 

Gene Gibbons - Ironman 

Attorney?  CPA?  
  Bookkeeper?   

The Alumni Association is looking 
for help!  Please contact us if you 
be interested in being part of our 
committee! 

   Website - www.jmhalumni.com 
    Email - info@jmhalumni.com 
      Voice Mail -  (440) 356-0249 

Thanks for your support! 

Attn: JMH Faculty & Staff 
Did you know that if you taught or are 
still teaching at JMH, you are considered 
an Honorary Member of the John Mar-
shall Alumni Association?  The same is 
true for JMH current and retired Staff!  
All of this is clearly spelled out in our 
Constitution.  If you have suggestions or 
requests, please get in touch with us.  
We welcome input from everyone, espe-
cially the current faculty.  We have a 
website that can be used to promote the 
school, the students, your functions and 
activities.  We need to hear from you 
regarding events and specific needs in 
order to do that.  Call us, come to a 
meeting, email us or send a letter.  
Please remember that we care about our 
alma mater and want the best for our 
school just as you do.   We may not be 
able to grant every request, but we 
promise to consider each one seriously.  
Together we will make a difference! 

Ken Krisby from the June 1968 
class is a featured author in Conver-
sations On Success from Insight 
Publishing.  This series captures the 
insights, strategies, and inspiration of 
success minded people and features 
the transcribed interviews of fourteen 
other dynamic professionals, who 
offer cutting edge lessons in success. 
 
Ken has thirty years of experience in 
sales training seminars.  He is a peo-
ple motivation expert, who gives 
lessons, employee education classes 
and industry specific talks. Helping 
people improve their skills is Ken’s 
goal. He is also a competitive 
weightlifter in the senior masters 
division and is also actively involved 
with Breast Cancer Awareness and 
the fight for a cure.  Ken is involved 
with three Chamber of Commerce 
Chapters in Pennsylvania and is 
President of his Homeowners Asso-
ciation.  He assists in coaching youth 
baseball, a den leader for the Boy 
Scouts of America and is the man-
ager/coach for his church’s co-ed 
softball team. 
 
You may reach Ken Krisby by writ-
ing him at 208 Lloydmont Drive  
Wexford, PA 15090. 

We have featured several JMH 
Alumni who have written books. Two 
more Alumni have notified us of their 
accomplishments. 
 
Howard “Bugs” Williams has recently 
been promoting his book “ REMEM-
BER WHEN? Growing Up In The 
50’s in Cleveland, Ohio”.  There will 
be a book signing in April, 2007, at the 
Puritas Nursery. See our website for 
more information, or call Peggy Cecora 
at 216-941-9730.   
 
Bugs was in the June class of 1958 and 
his wife of 47 years, Jeanne Kline Wil-
liams from the class of June 1960.    He 
retired from PPG Industries, Inc. in 2001 
as the head of the Color Concepts Divi-
sion Automotive Refinish Department.  
His good friend, John Shapiro owns and 
publishes the CRUISIN TIMES 
MAGAZINE and has featured some of 
his articles. Bugs says that a major part 
of growing up in Cleveland was spent at 
JMH, so he has included faculty, groups, 
clubs, fads and teachers that have made 
an impression, in his book. The cost is 
$10.00 each, or $12.00 to cover ship-
ping.  You may call him at 440-864-
0096  
 

 

Coach Gene Gibbons was honored on 
December 9, 2006 as the Ironman 
Award Winner for his contributions to 
the sport of wrestling.  Mr. Gibbons is a 
retired wrestling coach from JMH and 
was himself, the NCAA champ at 
Michigan State, 1951.  With over fifty 
years of coaching, he founded the Law-
yers program and promoted wrestling by 
bringing in the National AAU Champi-
onship programs to Cleveland in the 
1970’s.  Coach Gibbons was inducted 
into the JMH Hall of Fame in 1999  

 

We were pleased to read an article in the 
Cleveland Plain Dealer about Rev. 
Elizabeth (Selnick) Eaton, class of 
1973, who was recently elected bishop 
of the Northeastern Ohio Synod.  Eliza-
beth Eaton was serving as the pastor of 
Messiah Lutheran Church in Ashtabula, 
Ohio, at the time of her election.  She 
previously served All Saints Lutheran in 
Worthington, OH and Good Hope 
Church in Youngstown, Ohio.  In 2005, 
she was elected to the ELCA Church 
Council. She is a graduate of Harvard 
Divinity School, in Cambridge, Mass. 

Two More JMH Authors 

Rev. Elizabeth (Selnick) Eaton 



 
Page 19                    John Marshall Alumni Association News                    Volume 34, No. 1 

History Books are also available 
At the Following Locations 

Bellaire-Puritas Development Corporation on Puritas Avenue 
Borders in Westlake and Strongsville 
Commissary at the NASA-Glenn Research Facility on Brook-
park Road 
Crooked River Book Store in the Galleria 
Crown Rubber Stamp at Kamm’s Corners 
Flavor of Ohio in North Olmsted 
Kamm’s Corners Development Corporation at Kamm’s Cor-
ners 
Lakewood Historical Society 
Northern Ohio Railway Museum 
Northrop Book Store in Olmsted Falls 
Puritas Nursery 
Schreibman Jewelry in Fairview Park 
West Park-Fairview YMCA 
Western Reserve Historical Society 

Alumni Merchandise 
We have alumni merchandise for sale via our e-store 
at www.jmhalumni.com, or the alumni phone number 
(440) 356-0249. You may view the selection on line. 
Are you looking for a birthday or holiday gift? Our 
shirts, sweatshirts, hats, and music CD’s and the In-
terepreter DVD are great gifts. We have shirts with 
either the round school logo or the Ima Lawyer insig-
nias.  Some of the items are silk screened. We also 
have embroidered items that are special orders and can 
be embroidered according to your wishes. I will be 
happy to help you find something you like. 
                           Joy Brashwitz, Merchandise Manager 
 
Sportswear – SILK SCREENED 
1021 – JMH Logo T-shirts  M-Xlg - $13.    2Xlg - $15.  Red w/ 
white logo 
 
1031- Ima Lawyer T-shirts  M-Xlg - $17.    2Xlg - $19.  Red w/ 
black and white logo 
 
1011 JMH Logo Sweatshirts – M-Xlg - $24.     2Xlg - $26. White 
w/red JMH logo 
 
1041 Ima Lawyer Hoody Sweatshirt M-Xlg - $27.  2 Xlg - $29. 
Red w/ black and white 
 
2001 Silk screened Poplin Baseball Caps  $16.  Red or black. 
 
2025 Silk Screened Cotton Visors $13. Red or white. 
 
Sportswear – EMBROIDERED -  SPECIAL ORDER – 
Includes the Ima Lawyer and  JMH Alumni or JMH Lawyers. 
Any additional embroidery such as class and year are $7. per  
each 18 letter or less line. 
 
1061 Soft Collar Knit Shirt w/ Ima Lawyer logo and lettering  S-
Xlg $31.    2 Xlg - $33. 
 
1071 T-shirt w/ Ima and lettering S- Xlg $20.     2 Xlg - $22. 
 
1081 Plain Crewneck Sweatshirt w/ Ima and Lettering  S – Xlg 
$30.   2 Xlg- $32. Red trim. 
 
1091 Trimmed Crewneck Sweatshirt w/ Ima and lettering  S – 
Xlg $38.   2Xlg - $40. Red and black trim.. 
Shirts and sweatshirts – Available in red, black, white or gray. 
Any X above 2Xlg add $2 or $3. depending on the item. 
 
2011 Twill Baseball Cap w/Ima and lettering - $25. Red or Black 
(Alumni or Lawyers) 
 
2021 Wool Baseball Cap w/Ima and lettering - $30. Red or Black 
( Alumni or Lawyers) 
 
 

Media: 
9001 JMH Marching Band (68-70) $16.   All the music has 
been remastered from records and reel to reel  
9002 Music at Marshall (1962) $14.                       tapes to 
CDs. 
9004 Midwinter Band Concert 191/26/72 $13. 
9005 Spring Concert 1966 $14. 
9006 Midwinter at Marshall 1971-1972 $16. 
9007 Midwinter at Marshall 1970-1971 $14. 
9008 Midwinter at Marshall 1969-1970 $13. 
9009 Interpreter DVD  Terps from 1924- 1980  $27. 
 

HISTORY BOOK 
 

4001   “From Rockport to Westpark”                      $45.00 
           by Ralph Pfingsten  Teacher/Alumni 
 
 
SHIPPING AND HANDLING: 
Up to $30.00  add $5.00 
$30.01 to $60.00  add $9.00 
$60.01 to $90.00  add $14.00 
$90.01 and up add $18.00 
Shipping for the History Book:  $3.00/copy   
 
 
ALL ITEMS ARE SUBJECT TO SALES TAX. (Tax al-
ready included in  history book price) 
 
The merchandise may be viewed and ordered by charge on 
the website: www.jmhalumni.com. 
It can be ordered by mail payable by check or money order at 
PO Box 16678 Rocky River, OH 44116. 
Or it can be ordered by phone (440)356-0249, also payable 
by check or money order. 
You can also email joy@jmhalumni.com to place an order, 
or arrange for pick-up. 
 
ALLOW 4 TO 6 WEEKS FOR DELIVERY 
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MAJOR DONORS 
Major Donors are those con-
tributing $100 or more.  Also 
included are donations made 
in memory of an alumnus.  
These generous contributions 
help us fund Alumni activi-
ties including the publishing 
of this newsletter.   
 
9/38  Ted Dieterich 
6/41  William Voelker 
6/43  Class of 1943 
6/43  Melvin Jones 
            (in memory by son) 
6/44  Paul Pender 
6/44  Alice Burbridge Sears 
1/46  Harlon Peterjohn 
6/46  Class of 1946 
6/46  Mel Massey 
6/47  Lavern Biddlecomb  
        (in memory of husband) 

6/54  Joy Erhardt Brashwitz 
6/55  Peter Politzer 
1/57  Kenneth Tischler 
6/58  David Gomersall 
6/60  Bruce James 
6/62  Myron Hartwig 
6/63  Marilyn Germuska Best     
1/64  Jerry Peppers 
6/65  Felicia Young 
6/68  Mark Borrelli 
6/69  John Zayac  
9/72  Dale Kinnear 
6/73  Daniel Smudz 
      (in memory of Rick 6/71) 
6/74  Michelle Mader 
6/75  Scott Nagy  
7/80  Perry Recchio 
 
 
Faculty and Friends: 
Friend of Michelle Mader   
Leigh Perkins 

SCHOOL NEWS 
 

ALUMNI DIRECTOR CANDIDATES SOUGHT 
The Alumni Association is seeking candidates for the position of 
Alumni Director.  The Alumni Director is the interface between the AA 
and the school and represents the AA at school functions.  He/she 
would meet with the Administration/Faculty on a regular basis and par-
ticipate in the exchange of ideas and information.  We are seeking 
someone who can visit the school during the daytime hours.  A retiree 
or someone who has time available during the day would be ideal.   

This is a position which is crucial to a successful relationship between 
the school and the AA.  Please contact us if you are interested in this 
position. 

Please help us find them! 
Missing JMH Newspapers 

(Interpreters)  
 

 

We are looking for School 
Newspapers (Interpreters) 
from 1980 to the present.  If 
you have any you can do-
nate, please contact us. 
 

Thanks to all who have 
 contributed missing issues.   

 

SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS 
 

The John Marshall Alumni Association is proud 
to announce the names of the 2006 Scholarship 
Winners.  They are: 

Luyen Thai 
Mohammad Hamad 

Stephanie Truong 
Julyio Medina 

 

Every year there are $1000.00 scholarships 
granted to commendable students who have 
earned them.  Each student sent in their qualifica-
tions to a committee that voted and then chose the 
recipients.  We are proud of these students and 
hope they fare well in their college experience. 

SIGN UP ON OUR MESSAGE BOARD 
Did you know that our website, www.jmhalumni.com has a message 
board?  It’s a great way to share your thoughts with your classmates 
and alumni of JMH.  We have over 600 alumni registered as of Febru-
ary 1st!  It’s easy to register but make sure you look for the validation 
email from the message board robot and click on the link to validate 
your registration.  Some spam blockers will block messages from ro-
bots, so if you don’t receive a message in a few minutes, look for it in 
your spam folder.  If you don’t validate your registration in three days, 
you will have to register again.  Unlike other sites like Classmates.com, 
our message board is free.  Please take advantage of it!  Questions? 
Contact the webmaster:  john@jmhalumni.com 

Congratulations to the 
Girls Swim Team for 

 winning the 
Senate Championship! 
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Final Roll Call 
 
Please be advised that Patsy 
Levan Liebert 1/68 and 
Faye Kunsch Reinhardt 
6/55 were mistakenly listed 
in  our  Spring 2006 
Newsletter as deceased. We 
apologize for the error. 
. 

The following is a list of 
reported losses for this past 
year. Our sympathy to their 
families.  
 
Dorothy Vickers Moler. 6/34 
Frank Barack ………….6/35 
Kathleen O’Rourke ….. 1/36 
Dan Haller ……….……6/36 
Lillian McCullough Haas…   
             6/36 
Edward Baechle……….6/37  
Stanley Ruzicka ……….6/37 
Richard M. Howland…..6/38 
William Paison ……..…6/39 
Arthur M. Trout……..... 6/40 
Joseph Mann …………..1/41 
John Gieb……………...6/41 
John Noble……..…….. 6/42 
Patricia Fesco Fisher…..6.42 
Marjorie Regula Teague  
        ….1/43 
William Zimmerman…  1/43 
Dr. Milton E. Wilson…. 6/43 
Jack Jullman………….  6/44 
Theron Schwegler……  6/45 
Naomi Sills Godfray…. 1/47 
William Biddlecombe....6/47 
Edward Strung…………1/48 
Corinne Grace Bonar…. 6/48 
Vera Reindfleisch Miller… 
             6/48 
Anthony Pavlo………....6/48 
Joseph Amata ……...… 1/49 
Frank Perrell………….  1/49 
Harvey Allyn…………. 6/49 
Patricia White Bilton…..6/49 
Marie Solomon Brennan… 
             6/49 
Sallie Ling Brinza…..... 6/49 
Donna Griffin Geither... 6/49 
Louis Haller……………6/49 
Natalie Cook Kilbane….6/49 
Martha Morozko Kilbane…
             6/49 
Donna Heinzen Shurtz...6/49 
Raymond Sims………...6/49 
Jerald Maus……………1/52 
 

Beverly Schwarzer Coady…
             6/52 
John Hoepfl……………6/52 
Joan Lindsen Riordan….6/53 
Paul Claspy…………….6/53 
William Kulmala………6/53 
Paul Kaspick ………..…1/55 
Beverly Mamere….……1/56 
Sadie Rose Evans Bowling 
        ….6/59 
Lois Hoffman Claspy….6/59 
Ralph Nickels………….1/61 
Carol Creed Povtak……6/61 
Connie Featherstone Thomas 
        .....6/61 
Johnathon Ball…………1/64 
Dale Hier………………6/64 
James J. Nichols……….6/70 
Richard Smudz………...6/71 
Margaret Frank Smith…6/76 
Paul Sanders…………...6/79 
 
Faculty and Staff 
 
Faculty & 6/43 …….. 
 …..Omar Blackman 
Faculty………….David Cox 
Faculty……….. Neil Martau 
Faculty………… Art Richter  
 

 

Moving? 
Please let us know.   

Every Newsletter returned to 
us by the Post Office for 
Non-Delivery costs the 

Alumni Association  
$ .87 

 
Fill out the form on page 23, 
send us an email or phone us. 

info@jmhalumni.com 
440-356-0249 

Financial Report 
Financial Statement for 2006 

General Fund 
Balance as of December 31, 2005    $16,071   
Income:           
 Donations and Fund Raising $16,811  Special Project 
 Merchandise       2,184  Publishing From Rockport to Westpark 
 Interest           144  by Ralph Pfingsten, 2500 copies printed 
 Total     $19,139  All proceeds to support the Endowment 
Expenses:      Fund. 

Operating      $6,298 
Newsletter, Printing       9,290  Publishing Cost  $26,912 
Scholarships       4,500   
Data Processing (hardware & software)        352  Total Sales - 2005                  $43,666 
Volunteer Thank You Dinner         500  Total Sales - 2006  $  7,235 
Total                    -$20,940     $50,901 
       

Balance as of December 31, 2006  $14,270 
      Proceeds moved to the John Marshall 

Endowment Fund      Alumni Association Endowment Fund 
Balance as of December 31, 2005  $76,662  of the Cleveland Foundation  
Income:           
 Earnings    $  3,299 
 Donations                     $  1,350 

Book Sales   $  7,235 
Total    $88,546 
 

Balance as of December 31, 2006  $88,546 
 
Please consider a gift to the Endowment Fund.  Plant a seed and watch it grow. 
 

Scott H. Nagy (6/75) 2005 Treasurer 
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Planning a Class Reunion? 
Your Alumni Association can help!  
Reunion Committees can request address 
lists and mailing labels for their class.  Be 
sure to check out the latest edition of our 
Reunion Planning Guide on the website:  
www.jmhalumni.com.  A copy can be 
mailed to you if you don’t have internet 
access. Send your request to the Post 
Off ice  Box or  email  us  a t 
info@jmhalumi.com.  You can also call us 
at (440) 356-0249.   

ALL CLASS PICNIC  
5/28/06 

See page 18 for details 
 
1957 Jan/June 
September 14th, 2007 7-11PM Radis-
son Hotel,. 25070 Country Club, North 
Olmsted. appetizer buffet. Casual dress 
September 15th, 2007 6-11pm Formal 
Buffet, St. Clarence Hall, dinner at 7:15. 
September 16th, 2007  Brunch - Radis-
son Hotel, Great Northern 
Contact Robert Timoteo, 440-333-0325 
bitimoteo@cox.net  See the website for 
more information.  
 
1962 June 
September 2007  Plans TBA 
Contact Kathy (Jones) Karpi 440-886-
2972, kkarpi@ameritech.net 
 

1963 Jan/June 
 2008  Plans TBA   
Contact Bruce and Lenore Brockman, 
bruce@brockman.name 
 

1966 Jan/June 
June 29th, 2007  7-11pm Beachcliff 
Tavern, 12945 Detroit Rd., Rocky River 
Cash bar, food, Dress Casual 
June 30th, 2007  7-11pm Dave & 
Buster's, 25735 1st St., Westlake, Cash 
bar. Dress casual $15/person 
July 1st, 2007 11am-3pm Picnic "Wolf 
Reserved Canopy.  See the website for 
more information.  Contact Dale Alex-
a n d e r ,  2 1 6 - 2 4 1 - 1 2 3 9 , 
dale.r.alexander@smithbarney.com 
 

1968 June 
40th Planning Stages: Contact Bill  
Kemer  EmeraldNecklaceInn@msn.com 
or Elaine Schultz Staley  
etstaley@sbcglobal.net 

1968-1972 
May 19th, 2007  Get Together  See 
Page 2 for details 
 
1972  
August 3d, 2007 Stampers Grill & Pub, 
21740 Lorain Rd., Fairview Park 
August 4th, 2007 VFW Hall, 22100 
Brookpark Rd., Fairview Park 
Contact Pam (O’Neill) Viancourt, 11499 
Harbour Light, North Royalton, 440-
877-0977, pam.viancourt@hotmail.com 
 

1973 
2008 Looking for Clasmates to 
start a reunion:  Contact Debra 
(Rozier) Gist, PO Box 811104, 
Cleveland 44181, 216-898-5858 
 

1977 
June 30th, 2007  Brennan’s Part 
Center.  Contact: Cathy (Bilardo) 
Jones, cathjon240@adelphia.net 
 

1982 
June 22nd, 2007 Dinner/Mixer 
Harry Buffalo Rest. N Olmsted 
June 23d, 2007  Family Event - 
Details later.  Contact: Karen 
(Rice) Jenkins, 330-764-3034 or 
Marla (Monzo) Holmes, 440-243-
4367. JMHReunion1982@aol.com 
 

1997 
August 3d, 4th, 5th 2007  
(Tentative Dates) Planning Stages 
Accepting Donations; Looking 
for contact information.  Contact:  
JMH C/O 97, PO Box 605339, 
Cleveland, OH 44105. jmhalum-
ni1997@yahoo.com 

Reunions - Reunions - Reunions           Send updates to: reunions@jmhalumni.com 
 

January Yearbooks  
Available on CD 

If you graduated in a June Class, 
you probably don’t have a Janu-
ary Yearbook.  They were usu-
ally smaller than the June issue 
but they did have material that 
may have included you or your 
friends.  The AA has embarked 
on a project to scan these January 
Yearbooks and make them avail-
able on CD’s. 
 
Currently we have January ‘54, 
‘56, ‘61, ‘62 & ‘63 and we will 
send the ones you request if you 
make a donation to the Alumni 
Association.  Just check the ap-
propriate block on the form when 
sending your donation.  Thanks 
again for your support!  If you 
don’t receive your CD after 30 
days, please send an email to 
john@jmhalumni.com.   
                      John Papay 6/63 

Trustee Meetings 
All meetings are “open” meetings 
and any alumni/faculty past and 
present are welcome to attend.   

We meet at the Bethany English 
Lutheran Church on Triskett just 

up from Lorain at 7pm on the first 
Wednesday of most months.  

Check the website for details. 

If you place an order using 
the e-store and don’t get 
your shipment within 3 
weeks, please email us: 

estore@jmhalumni.com 
Your order was probably 

misplaced or lost! 

Class lists, names and ad-
dresses of alumni are only 

given to recognized Reunion 
Committees.   

 
The Alumni Association Tax 
ID and our US Post Office 

Bulk Mailing Permit cannot be 
used by Reunion Committees. 



John Marshall Alumni Association 
Use this form for Donations, Change of Address, News to Share and Suggestions 

 

Name _____________________________________+  
          First                       Maiden                Last                  Year Graduated ___________ 
 

Address ____________________________________                 Jan/June/Summer _________ 
City/State/Zip ________________________________  Faculty/Staff/Friend________ 
Email ______________________________________ 

 
 Check if New Address        Phone Number (____)_____-________        Check if Unlisted 

 

News To Share: 
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________ 
Please send me:     HOF nomination form         Golf Outing Info             
Please send me January Yearbooks on CD:  __’54     __’56     __’61     __’62     __’63 
 
I also wish to support the John Marshall High School Alumni Association with my tax deductible contribution 
 
 

Enclosed:         $10          $20         $50           $100          Other $____________           Endowment Fund 
 
Please make checks payable to:  John Marshall Alumni Association, P.O. Box 16678, Rocky River, OH 44116-0678 

 

For Office Use Only:     ____Update  ____Other  ____News  ____Donation  ____Yearbook  ____Scholarship 
 

Please Help Us Update our Records! 
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Name___________________________ 
 

Class Year_______________________ 
 

If Deceased (date)_________________ 
 

Address_________________________ 
 

City/State/Zip____________________ 
 

Phone__________________________ 
 

Comments_______________________ 
________________________________ 

Name___________________________ 
 

Class Year_______________________ 
 

If Deceased (date)_________________ 
 

Address_________________________ 
 

City/State/Zip____________________ 
 

Phone__________________________ 
 

Comments_______________________ 
________________________________ 

Name___________________________ 
 

Class Year_______________________ 
 

If Deceased (date)_________________ 
 

Address_________________________ 
 

City/State/Zip____________________ 
 

Phone__________________________ 
 

Comments_______________________ 
________________________________ 

We strive to keep our database up-to-date so that we can provide addresses to your reunion committees and keep the communica-
tion lines open with all alumni.  If you  have brothers, sisters, parents, friends or relatives that graduated from Marshall and they 
are not receiving the Alumni Newsletter, it is likely that we do not have their current address.  Please help us keep our database 
current by letting us know where they are.  One of the most difficult tasks for any reunion committee is trying to find missing 
classmates.  It may be that they have moved or are possibly deceased.  If everyone will spend a few moments to keep us in-
formed, everyone will benefit. Reunion Committees: Please send us your class list with changes and corrections highlighted.  If 
an alumnus has passed away, please supply a copy of the obituary and date of death if at all possible.  Please include the class 
year if you know it; if you don’t, please give us what information you have.  It all helps.  When you move, don’t forget to let us 
know.  You can always email us at info@jmhalumni.com  or call us at (440) 356-0249.  We want to hear from you! 

Please remember to tell us if you move.  The Post Office only forwards mail for a limited time. 
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John Marshall Alumni Association 
President - Jim Galler  6/77 

Vice President - Bob Almquist 1/54 
Recording Secretary - Joy  (Ehrhardt)

Brashwitz 6/54 
Corresponding Secretary - Elaine 

(Schultz) Staley 6/68 
Treasurer - Scott Nagy 6/75 

Database - Mary (Johnston) Sinatra 1/54 
 

Board of Trustees 
Bob Almquist 1/54 
Mark Borrelli 6/68 

Joy (Ehrhardt) Brashwitz 6/54 
Peggy (Mayer) Cecora 6/69 

Jim Galler 6/77 
Michelle (Maco) Mader 6/74 

Andy Mathews 1/70 
Joyce (Kouba) Murphy 6/58 

Scott Nagy 6/75 
John Papay 6/63 

Ralph Pfingsten 1/58 
Mary (Johnston) Sinatra 1/54 

Ted Solarz 1/44 
Elaine (Schultz) Staley 6/68 

Larry Worz 6/50 
 

Alumni Director - Vacant 
 

Newsletter Editor 
Elaine (Schultz) Staley 6/68 

If you have received this newsletter 
in error, please contact us by mail,  

email: info@ jmhalumni.com  
or by phone at 440-356-0249 

 
Upcoming Events - Mark your Calendars 

All Alumni Picnic 5/28/2007 (Memorial Day) 
Bellaire - Puritas Arts (Street) Festival 6/3/2007 

Kamms 4th of July Parade 7/4/2007  
Annual Golf Outing 8/25/2007 

 

Mission Statement 
The John Marshall Alumni Association is a non-profit organization dedi-
cated to supporting John Marshall High School,  its faculty, students and 
alumni. We promote, finance, organize and participate in functions and 
events that contribute to the core values of education both academically 
and socially. We draw on our Alumni for support in these endeavors that 
include a Scholarship Program for graduating Seniors. Finally, we strive 
to maintain historical records that preserve our School's rich heritage. 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 


